
Lakeside Sportsmans Club
thE BullEtin

– March 2018 –

ell after a year hiatus I am
back, and writing these
bulletins doesn’t seem to
ever get any easier. I wish to

thank Dorothy and Luwhana for
keeping us all on track for 2017. Here
is to a smooth 2018! Although it
seems to already have a hiccup. The

calendar has a typo on it. Daylight savings for March
of 2019 is actually March 10th not March 3rd, so
please make a note of that. (The calendar has been
corrected.)
        On a side note I am hoping we can get some
lighting in the clubhouse so we don’t have to always
run the generator just for lights. That would make it
much more usable for all of us.  
        I figured I would just get this out of the way, and
while I know we have all had our fill of range safety
briefs, but please be sure your targets are below the top
of the dirt berms. The round must hit the dirt otherwise
it could ricochet and hit a truck or something worse.
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Ron Baker

(Continued on next page)

The annual Trophy Presentation and Installation of Board & Officers was held on Saturday, February 24, 2018. Included with
trophy presentations was a special plaque that was given to Joanne Norfolk for appreciation of her 23 years of service as Club
Treasurer (photo on left). New Board members and Officers, who were present, celebrate their installation after being sworn in by
outgoing President, Dorothy Schultz (photo on right). 

Results of the Election:
2018-2019 ElEctEd OfficErs and BOard

President                          Ron Baker
V. President                     Luwhana Kesner
Treasurer                         Tom Brown
Property                           Joe Nerz                             
Recording Sec.                Ted Barker                          
Corresponding Sec.        Rich Wilson                       
Historian                          Jean Wilson                        

1. Board Member          Phil Bennett                       
2. Board Member          Robin Bennett                    
3. Board Member          Ron Kesner                        
4. Board Member          Wayne Kline                      
5. Board Member          Ken Lavigne                      
6. Board Member          Aaron Valdez                     
7. Board Member          Tiffany Kahlich –

appointed by board
8. Board Member          Vacant



2018

March

                  SUNDAY    11     DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS
             THURSDAY   15     BOARD MEETING AT DENNY’S RESTAURANT AT 

655 N. MOLLISON AVE, EL CAJON @ 7:00 PM
                  SUNDAY   18     TURKEY SHOOT / FUN TRAP SHOOT @ 9:00 AM (MAY BE CANCELLED

DUE TO RAIN)
aPril

             THURSDAY   19     BOARD MEETING AT DENNY’S RESTAURANT AT 
655 N. MOLLISON AVE, EL CAJON @ 7:00 PM

              SATURDAY   21     FISHING CONTEST (TROPHY) 
              SATURDAY   21     INTER-CLUB VADO DEL RIO
              SATURDAY   28     WORK PARTY

MaY

             THURSDAY   17     BOARD MEETING AT DENNY’S RESTAURANT AT 
655 N. MOLLISON AVE, EL CAJON @ 7:00 PM

              SATURDAY   19     CAMP OUT/WORK PARTY
                  SUNDAY   20     BREAKFAST
                 SUNDAY   27     – BIG BARBECUE –

calEndar Of EVEnts

Make sure you clean up your trash after shooting.
While there is a trash can out there, one of us has to take
it down the mountain if you don’t. Also please close the
gates behind you, that way we keep the weirdos out. I
heard that’s how Clawson got in and those who have
been to a shoot know how that turned out.
        Now on to club issues and events. We have a fun
trap shoot this weekend 3/18 (weather per mitting) and
Turkey Shoot. It is calling for rain so we will post to
Facebook and send a email if it is canceled. You can
also email me, but do it before Saturday morning as I
will be up at the range this weekend rain or shine and I
will not be able to answer once I am on site. 

        We also have the fishing contest coming up. I
will have more specifics by next bulletin, and will be
putting it on the Facebook page. Member Eric Kroll
will be once again running the show. I have put the
2018/19 calendar up on the Facebook page and I
believe you will get a copy with this bulletin via
email or US Mail.  
        I don’t have much to talk about this time, but
just you wait! Once we get some events going I will
have much more to work with. Until next month, 
I hope to see you all at the events and around
the campfire.

For up to date Firearms Legislature information visit the NRA web site @www.nraila.org

VISIT OUR WEBSITE: www.the-lsc.org


